
Christ The King Catholic Primary 

School 

Scots Lane

Coventry

CV6 2DJ           

School mass on Tuesday 19th 

December will be attended by all pupils 

in  Reception– Year 6 and led by 

pupils in: 

Year 2 and Year 5

Parents/ Grandparents are welcome to 

join us if they wish to do so.

For those who cannot attend, please 

join us online:

https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/chri

st-the-king-church-coventry.

We would like to invite children in year 3 

– 6 who will be attending the 4pm 

church service on Christmas Eve with 

their families to join Miss Riach and Mrs 

Ball in the choir loft. 

This would be a wonderful opportunity 

to spread Christmas cheer and join their 

friends on the night before Christmas.

Children will attend every Friday during 

Advent at CTK church – 2:30pm 

parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk

Twitter:  @CTKPrimaryCov

Phone 02476 335790

Website: www.ctk.hccmac.co.uk

WEEKLY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER – Friday 15th December 2023 

On Tuesday, all children took part in a Reindeer dash 

to raise money for the charity, Give a Duck.  This is a 

charity close to many people’s hearts in our CTK 

family. The charities mission is to provide a Chemo 

Duck for every child diagnosed with cancer and 

huggable hopes for their siblings.   

As a school we set a target of raising £1000, which 

would provide 40 chemo Ducks for families across 

the UK.  

We were overwhelmed with the support received and 

absolutely smashed the school target. So far, as a 

school community, we have raised an amazing 

£3,454 and I know that money is still being donated. 

  

Thank you all for your 

generous donations and 

support. It means so 

much to us as a school 

and I know that Finn, 

Shay and their families 

who have received 

support from the charity 

over the last 12 months  

have been overwhelmed 

by what we have been 

able to achieve together. 

Shay and Lola wanted 

to say, thank you to 

everyone in the CTK 

family for their 

continued support for 

Shay. Miss Sullivan and 

her family  were 

cheering everybody on 

from home before 

Shay's treatment 

session in the  

afternoon. 
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Check out our RE ‘piece of the week’ from each key stage!
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Over the lead up to Christmas, Elliott has been saving his 

money from helping around the house and being kind to his 

sister. He decided to use this money to buy 24 selection 

boxes and 24 bags of Harry Potter Lego for children who 

are in need this Christmas. This week , Elliot delivered his 

donations to church. Well done Elliot for showing such 

kindness towards others. You are a role model to us all! 
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Last weekend, 

Catherine travelled to 

Mansfield for a 

gymnastics 

competition. 

She came second on 

floor, third on vault, first 

on bars and second on 

beam. Catherine also 

placed first all around,  

winning the group she 

was competing in.

What a fantastic 

achievement! We are 

so proud of you 

Catherine. 

Remember to follow us on ‘X’, previously known as 

Twitter, to keep up to date with what has been 

happening in the world of CTK - @CTKPrimaryCov

Over the weekend, Erin 

also competed in a 

gymnastics competition. 

Erin performed 

brilliantly in all of her 

routines on the floor, 

vault, beam and bars. 

Erin was placed 3rd in 

her age group overall. 

What an amazing 

achievement, Erin. We 

are extremely proud of 

you! 

Last Sunday, Saoirse 

competed in a gymnastics 

competition. 

She was awarded the silver 

medal on beam in her age 

category and was also 

awarded the game changer 

award across all age groups 

for her positive and resilient 

attitude that kept her going 

when things got tough. 

Well done Saoirse for all you 

have achieved. We are very 

proud of you! 
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On Saturday 25th November, both 

Conor and Jack  from class 13, played 

for their Rugby team Barker Butts 

Rugby Football Club (BBRFC) at  

Rugby School in Rugby. They were  

triumphant, winning the match against 

Broad Street Rugby Club.

This was a monumental occasion for 

both Conor and Jack as they are both 

keen Rugby players.  Rugby school 

has recently celebrated 200 years of 

the game 1823-2023, we are so proud 

that Conor and Jack are now part of 

the history there! 

Last weekend, Rowan was chosen to 

play for the year group above his own 

and for a new team . Rowan loved 

playing in goal and he was also 

successful in being awarded ‘man of 

the match’ for his bravery, playing 

with 7 year olds. 

Well done Rowan, we are very proud 

of you!
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Thank you to everyone 

that supported the poppy 

appeal this year and 

brought a range of 

different items which were 

on sale in school. 

As a school, 

we raised 

£454.35 
for the 

Royal British Legion 

The PTA would like to wish all of the children, parents and staff a Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year. We have had another successful year, and 

we really hope that the Children and parents have loved the events.

The Final amount raised for out Festive Friday event On Friday 1st 

December was £1,344.25, which is a fantastic amount of money that will 

directly benefit our school community.

See you all in 2024 for more fun and celebrations.
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December

Thursday 21st December @ 6pm  – Christ 

the King Carol Service at CTK Church

( Reception – Year 6 pupils)

Reminder: the club will be closed on the afternoon of Friday 22nd December. 

The club will still be open for the morning session.  

If you have a child that attends the B&A club please remember to call the B&A club or email Parent Link if 

your child will not be attending the after school session.

Please also be aware that the latest collection time is 5.20pm, any late collection may face a late collection 

fee.

January
Monday 8th January – All children back to 

school for the new term. 

Friday 19th January– Year 3 Family Faith 

Day at SL site school hall (1 adult per child).

Monday 22nd January – Black Hole 

Planetarium for Year 5  

Wednesday 24th January – Year 3 FHC 

meeting for parents in church  - 6pm 

Sunday 28th January  - Year 3 Mass in 

church - 9am. 

Wednesday 31st January - Year 6 meeting 

for parents in church  - 6pm 

February 
Sunday 4th February - Year 6 Commitment Mass 

9am 

Tuesday 6th February – Reception Vision 

screening check 

Thursday 8th February – Year 2 Prayer service, 

9am in classrooms (1 adult per child)

Tuesday 9th February – Year 4 Family Faith Day  

9am at SL school hall (1 adult per child)
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Reporting your child’s absence
Please ensure you phone school before 8.30am to inform us of your child’s absence if 

they are not going to be in or you are running late. 

Reasons such as ‘unwell’ or ‘poorly’ are not valid, we need to know what the symptoms 

are. Thank you for your co-operation.

Ongoing attendance percentage 

At CTK we carefully monitor your child’s attendance and punctuality percentage on a daily, 

weekly and monthly basis to ensure that pupils are attending school for 95% or more of the 

time in line with the DfE expectations.  

Please click on the link below to see you if would qualify from a free travel pass for your 

child

https://www.coventry.gov.uk/schools-schooling/school-travel-passes/2

WHR site SL site

Class Name Weekly 
Attendance 
11/12/2023 –
15/12/2023

Class Name Weekly 
Attendance 
11/12/2023 –
15/12/2023

Nursery 89.5% Class 7 91.4%

Class 1 88.3% Class 8 98%

Class 2 94.7% Class 9 92.3%

Class 3 92.7% Class 10 92.6%

Class 4 87.7% Class 11 88.1%

Class 5 95% Class 12 96.7%

Class 6 95.3% Class 13 98%

Class 14 91.7%
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Monday 19th February 2024 

Monday 3rd June 2024 

 

All Clubs start at 3.30pm and finish at 

4.30pm (unless otherwise specified)

Scots Lane:

Monday 18 December

Tuesday 19 December

3:30pm  Advent Club

3:30pm      Boys Football Team Training

Wednesday 20 December

12.30pm  CL11 Swimming
                       (Last session)

Thursday 21 December
3:30pm      Girls Football Team Training

Friday  22 December

Westhill Road Site:
Monday 18 December

3:30pm  Advent Club

Tuesday 19 December

3:15pm  Chill Out Club with Mrs 
Hagyard

To create your account, please follow:

https://nationalcollege.com/enrol/chri

st-the-king[1]catholic-primary-school-7

Follow us on Facebook 

@ChristTheKingPTA 

 X previously known as Twitter 

@CTKPTACOV 

or contact us via e-mail: 

christthekingpta@gmail.com

Rowan F
Joshua G
Harrison H
Teddy I
Emily P
Thea D
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During the Spring term, our Learning Mentor Mrs Hagyard will be 

delivering the NSPCC's PANTS programme content to all year 

groups.  The programme helps children understand that their body 

belongs to them and encourages them to speak to a trusted adult if 

anything makes them feel upset or worried.  

Further details can be found via the following link.
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/

 If you have any questions, please contact Mrs Hagyard via Parent Link 

parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk or phone 024 7633 5790.

mailto:parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/
mailto:parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk


Christ The King Catholic Primary 

School 

Scots Lane

Coventry

CV6 2DJ           

parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk

Twitter:  @CTKPrimaryCov

Phone 02476 335790

Website: www.ctk.coventry.sch.uk

mailto:parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk

	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4
	Slide 5
	Slide 6
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9
	Slide 10
	Slide 11
	Slide 12
	Slide 13
	Slide 14

